 BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

      Tuesday, March 1, 2011
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Swampscott Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman, Jill Sullivan opened the meeting at 7:00P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan , Vice Chairman Robert E. Mazow , Selectman Richard Malagrifa, Matthew W. Strauss, David Van Dam  and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Discussion:
The following topics were discussed with Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator and the members of the Board of Selectmen on the FY2012 Budget. 

· Pilot Program

· 2 new funded positions-Building Maintenance & Town Planner.

· Merit based increases for four employees

· 53 weeks of pay weeks every six years. 

· Boat mooring & excise bills.

· Library budget / salary increases due to contracts. 

· One time cash revenues have declined.

· Swampscott fire department/ protective clothing

· Swampscott Police department / 2 new cruisers. 
 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve meeting minutes from February 10, 2011, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve the Town Administrator’s FY2012, Budget seconded by Selectman Strauss.
New &Old Business:

Selectman Van Dam spoke on the streetlight outages in Town and feels that some improvements have been made and some lights seem to have been changed to illuminate brighter, however the communication between National Grid and the Town could be better.  
Selectmen’s Time: 
Selectman Van Dam encouraged the community to take part in the Talent Show that is being put on by the Town’s Recreation Department. Selectman Van Dam spoke on the recent Council on Aging get together and what a success it was. Selectman Van Dam  
Positively spoke on Warren Hopkins who is retiring from the Senior Center. 

Selectman Malagrifa requested that the Harbor Advisory Committee come to a future meeting to update the Board. Selectman Malagrifa recognized Debra Glidden from the Lynn Item on her service to the Town of Swampscott as a reporter and wished her well in the future. Selectman Malagrifa thanked Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator on his work on the budget. 
Selectman Strauss spoke on the current number of Town Meeting member’s and informed the community the numbers are not good. Selectman Strauss encouraged having people respond.
Selectman Mazow recognized Warren Hopkins on his retirement and on his service to the Community and wished him well. 

Selectman Sullivan recognized Warren Hopkins for his service to the Town and the Senior Center including the Men’s Club at the Senior Center. Seletcman Sullivan announced she will running again for another term on the Board of Selectman.
Adjournment:

The Board of Selectman adjourned there meeting at 9:15PM on a motion by Selectman Strauss seconded by Selectman Van Dam.  
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

